STATE OF INDIANA)
                             SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

Council President Larry Moss called the regular meeting of the Clay County Council to order on Monday, May 6, 2019, at 6:00 p.m.  Council members present were Larry Moss, Jason Thomas, John Nicoson, Jason Britton, Dave Amerman, and Pat Heffner.  Jackie Mitchell was absent. Auditor Jennifer M Flater made a record of the proceedings, to wit:

Pat Heffner led the Pledge of Allegiance followed by the opening prayer by Dave Amerman.
A motion to approve the April 1, 2019, regular meeting minutes was made by John Nicoson and seconded by Jason Thomas.  Motion carried 6-0. 
IN THE MATTER OF STATE HOMELAND SECURITY PROGRAM GRANTS

Bryan Husband presented two State Homeland Security Program Grants for a maximum of $150,000.00 each. The first one is for cyber security for Scott to have a backup for our computer system. The maximum request for a single entity is $50,000.00 but if we partner with another entity the maximum is $150,000.00. If Clay County partners with Brazil City the cost will be around $92,000.00 for the back-up system. The second one is for the Sheriff’s Department to get a SRT vehicle. 

Motion to approve both State Homeland Security Program grants for up to $150,000.00 each for Cyber Security and SRT vehicle was made by Dave Amerman and seconded by Pat Heffner. Motion carried 6-0. 

IN THE MATTER OF OTHER COUNTY BUSINESS
Dr. Craig Johnson discussed having a bike/walking trail in Clay County. The City has paid for land appraisal. At the Commissioners meeting this morning it was agreed to have Kristy Jerrell to negotiate a price on the CSX Railroad property for the potential bike trail site. The nonprofit group will be the Clay County Parks Association. At this time the process is at a standstill until land is acquired. The only way to request the grant is to have the land available. Dr. Johnson will keep the Council informed as he has more information.
Paul Sinders stated he was approached by STAR Ambulance about purchasing a piece of equipment for each ambulance with a total cost of $7,800.00. This is an item not used often but can make a life or death situation. The Council agreed to purchase the equipment. Jennifer will do a transfer and the Commissioners request an additional appropriation at a later date. 
Paul discussed Bryan Husband will be retiring at the end of the year. The Commissioners would like to request a part time person to be trained by Bryan for three months. The Council general consensus is to go ahead and start the process to find a replacement. 

Jason Thomas discussed the meeting between a few of the County Council and two of the City Council with the Auditor. The meeting went well and everyone agreed we need to keep the 911 Dispatch combined.  There was much discussion on how the County should proceed. If the County adds a tenth of a percent for a new PSAP tax it would cover the money we are currently paying from County General. The Council agreed no one wants to raise taxes. 
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Jason Thomas made a motion to adjourn seconded by Pat Heffner. Motion carried 6-0.

Members of the Clay County Council
Attest:

Clay County Auditor

